College Council
Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, September 13, 2006

2:30 p.m. – LA-101

Present:

Classified:
Alma Cardenas, John Christensen, Joyce Edwards, Mercy Pono, Teresina Steffes 

Faculty:

Lee Brelie, Terence Elliott, Camille Parker

Management:
Carol Barrick (chair), Carol Maga, McKinley Williams

Students:
Zakiya Bomani, Carlos Esquival, Derrasha Hudson, June Skillman

Guests:
Alex Edwards, Joyce Edwards, Linda Cherry, Tim Clow, Michele Jackson, Priscilla Leadon, Darlene Poe, 


Kent Knight, Dovetail Consultants 

Absent:
Mariles Magalong, Ellen Smith, Leverett Smith

1.  
CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 2:33 p.m. by Carol Barrick.

2.
INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  Kent Knight from Dovetails Consultants and the three new student senators; Zakiya, Carlos and June.

3.  
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  Agenda was approved.

4.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM MAY 10, 2006 AND MAY 17, 2006 MEETINGS:
Minutes were approved.

5.  
STANDING ITEMS: a) Budget Update - This item was postponed in Mariles' absence.


b) Remodel - Carol Maga addressed the remodeling issues.  She informed the Council that the Path of Travel will be completed mid-October and the landscaping bid has been put out by the district office.  The High Tech Center is near completion.  We should begin moving classes into the High Tech Center at the end of the term and during the winter break.  Classes will be offered in the building beginning the spring term.  The landscaping drawings for the High Tech Center have just been completed. We are discussing the cost of the landscaping and making a final decision on the project.  It is possible that the plans will need to be altered due to cost constraints.  We are still working on the library remodel. The completion date was delayed due to the results of the seismic survey.  We are expecting the Library remodel to be completed in May 2007.   The Student Services Building will take approximately two years to complete.   It will be one floor and approximately 18,000 square feet.  The official groundbreaking is scheduled for September 27th at 12:30 p.m.  This spring we will be evacuating the Art Building, moving ceramics, painting and sculpture classes to the former Early Childhood Education Center (the portable behind the Maintenance portable).  We will also be bringing in another portable in Lot 9 to house all of these classes.  Lot 13 should be open again before the additional portable is placed in Lot 9.  The Art Building will be seismically retrofitted with State funds.  Some of the
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other classes that use the Art Building will be moved into the LA Building using those classrooms that will have moved to the High Tech Center.  


c) Reports from Management Council - No report.  Academic Senate - Terence said they had a successful probationary faculty evaluation workshop yesterday.  They had approximately 15 participants four of which were new faculty.  All three division deans were in attendance as well as Jason Berner.  Fritz Pointer was in attendance, representing the United Faculty.  This Friday, Mojdeh, Vice Chancellor of Information Technology, will be making a presentation to the Contra Costa County Office of Education in Pleasant Hill on CalPass.  CalPass partnerships the sharing of statistical information with the K-12 and community colleges.  CalPass will help us to learn the API scores of those students who come to us from the high schools and help with institutional comparisons.  Rick Ramos is presenting his garage band in the CRC.  Classified Senate - No report.  ASU - Derrasha said they are still working on their Rock the Vote event for next month.  They have welcomed in their new senators.  Derrasha encouraged everyone to attend the student sponsored events.  Derrasha will give Culinary some of their event calendars.  All of the ASU events are listed on the web calendar.  

6.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  a) Report from FFE Committee - Kent Knight, from Dovetail Consultants, gave a power point presentation on the performance specifications of the furniture that will be selected for the new building and newly remodeled buildings.  Kent said the power point presentation will be electronically available to everyone. The faculty and students will be surveyed on the new student desks placed in numerous classrooms.  The chair samples are located in Carol Barrick's area and the Business Office and all College Council members were encouraged to test and evaluate them before final decisions are made.  Theresa Steffes asked about ADA accessibility with the student desks and Kent assured her that there would be tables and chairs placed in each classroom for students with special needs.  Due to fire laws, we are not able to place solely all tables and chairs in a classroom as that limits the number of students in a room.  We are able to have more students in a classroom with desks and chairs.  KI is another consultant that is contracted with the district as is Dovetail.  KI is used for some of our furniture needs due to the negotiated nominal pricing.  A sample of the office desk may be viewed in the President's Office, assistant's desk.  Mercy Pono, Darlene Poe and Carol Barrick comprise the FFE committee and will be open to feedback and suggestions on the models of chairs (conference and office) chosen for selection.  This agenda item will be placed on next month's agenda for final selection and approval.  b) Recommendations and Discussion on Student Behavior from President's Cabinet - Mack distributed and reviewed the recommendations from President's Cabinet on student behavior.  The Council supported the recommendations and, therefore, President's Cabinet will move forward with how to implement them.  


1.  Hold forums to discuss appropriate behavior.


2.  Include expected behavior and student Code of Ethics in student orientation.
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3.  Post the student Code of Ethics on the website.


4.  Show more visibility of staff and management on campus.


5.  Hold general assemblies for faculty, staff, and students after classes have begun.  


     Also have an All College Day to include students.


6.  Hold a student appreciation day during the semester where the students are able to

     give feedback on their expectations.


7.  Encourage faculty and staff to wear identification badges.  


c) CCC Solar Generation Project Update - Alex said we are under contract with Chevron Energy Solutions as an energy savings measure to the College.  They will do the design and installation of the solar panels.  We will have some ground, rooftop and parking lot solar panels.  Currently they are looking the seismic report to see what rooftops are structurally sound for solar panels.  The large meadow lot at the top of the campus is the designated location for the ground solar panels.  We are expected to have this project completed by summer 2007.  This endeavor will yield 9 million in rebates districtwide; 3 million is ours.  However, we will not see any savings until the installation costs have been covered from the savings.  After that, the district should begin seeing a large savings on our energy bills.  

7.  
NEW BUSINESS:  a) Environmental Scan Presentation - Tim said Muhammad Eisa, DVC's researcher will be making a presentation tomorrow, September 14th in LA-107 from 2:00 to 4:00 p.m. on the environmental scan he helped develop for the district.  Tim encouraged everyone to attend the meeting.  The findings are very interesting, such as our air quality in Contra Costa County is extremely poor and most county residents spend more time in their cars during the day than in other counties.  Tim said the report will be on Outlook in public folders under accreditation documents.  Tony Allen is the district representative on our Research and Planning Committee and he will share all of the information with our ASU.  Tim completed the student satisfaction survey results and they are on-line for everyone's perusal.  b) Strategic Planning - Community Forum - Mack distributed the Strategic Planning Timeline.  Every six years we go through our accreditation process and every five years we go through our strategic planning process.  


Our last strategic planning community forum was in 2001 for our 2002-07 Strategic Plan.  Our next plan will be for 2007 to 2012.  Mack said we have asked the committee chairs of our accreditation standards to submit questions for the community forums.  The community forum is planned for November 3rd at 12:00 noon to 5:00 p.m.  Frank Hernandez will be conducting the student forums to be held in October.  Mack said all of the forum participants will be provided the information from the environmental scan.  Students will be able to tell us what kinds of things are important to them.  On All College Day in January, we will report back the findings from the community forums.  Mack said we are also concurrently working on a ten-year Educational Plan for the district office.  Once we complete the Educational Plan, we will receive our 75 million dollars of the bond monies.  c) Seismic Building Analysis - Mack distributed the 
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analysis sheet listing all of our buildings except Art since that is already slated for retrofitting with State funding.  If the Art building retrofit costs are prohibitive, it may be more advantageous for us to relocate the building somewhere else on campus.  The City of San Pablo has purchased the El Portal school behind us.  We are in the process of 

setting up an agreement with them to use the school for our sports fields in the future.  If we have to relocate buildings on campus, our sports fields appear to be the safest location

for rebuilding.  We are looking into gaining the Armory property for our future use.  The information on the Seismic Building Analysis will be incorporated into our Educational Plan.  Mack said we will be bringing in a consultant to help us write our Educational Plan as we want to complete it quickly in order to receive our bond monies.  Also the district will be hiring a consultant to assist with the long-term facilities planning.  No bond funds will be released until both of these plans are completed.  Hence, the longer we wait, the less our bond money will be worth in building supplies.  

8.
OTHER - Linda Cherry said the new look on the web site will be coming soon using the new color palette that was decided by College Council.  There will also be templates of forms and publications available for individual use.  We will not be changing the letterhead until next year so that we may use up the supply we have now.  

9.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS - June announced the ASU will be celebrating Constitution Day on Monday, September 18th at 10:30 a.m. in AA-143 and they are also sponsoring Liz Rosner, a former CCC English Instructor, who will be reading from her latest novel, Blue Nude, on September 19th at 12:30 to 2:00 p.m. in HS-101.  Carol Barrick announced the AGS applications are due to tomorrow but they will accept them until the end of the month.  They are hoping to increase last year's membership of 80 students.  Lee Brelie suggested having students distribute the applications to classes around campus.  Linda Cherry said the 2006 Hall of Fame is scheduled on October 27, 2006 and this year's inductees are Kaiser Permanente, Maria Alegria, Eddie Hart, Chris Tarp (for his late father, Fred Tarp), Alma Oberst Holmgren and Lillyan Cole.  Linda said she went to a conference in Colorado and as a result, we are going to try to connect with our students a little bit better by hiring a MCHS student to write a blog.  

10.
NEXT MEETING - October 11, 2006

11.
ADJOURNMENT - The meeting was adjourned at 4:18 p.m. by Chair, Carol Barrick.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

